Devizes and District Allotment Association.

Minutes of committee meeting held on Monday 26th July 2010 at 1930 hours:

Attendees:              Nigel Carter                          Chair




Graham Saunders              Secretary




Gisela Coker

 Treasurer




Ben Rees




Dave Bryant




Eileen Clark

Catherine Brown

Apologies: 

Tam Bassett




Chris Vaughan.

Minutes of 12th May 2010-08-04

Nigel ran through the minutes and it was agreed that they were a true reflection of that meeting.

Proposed by Dave Bryant

Seconded  Eileen Clark

Carried by all.

Matters arising from those minutes:

There were no matters arising.

Chairman’s report.

The Chair reported that little paperwork had been handed over and that as this was the first meeting of the new committee there was nothing of any note to report.

Secretary’s report. 

The Secretary reported that there had been a delay in the previous paperwork being forwarded and that he had little time to go through everything but he was surprised at how little information was held.  For an example there was no current list of  members.   There was no outstanding correspondence to be dealt with.

Treasurers report.

As at 13th July 2010 there was £428 – 91p in the bank.  The treasurer also reported that £30 had been recently received from new membership.
Treasurer stated that she would be implementing a new accounting procedure.   Again there was no current list of membership.
Any other business:

Autumn show:

Discussion was had as to the date of the show – it was generally felt that the initial date of 1st August was not realistic and it was suggested that Sunday 22nd August 2010 would be a preferred date.

Proposed by Ben Rees

Seconded by Eileen Clark

Carried by all.

Committee to arrive at 1300 hours to set up.

Exhibits received between 1400 and 1455 hours.

Judging from 1500 hours.

Ben to prepare posters and enter on website.

Graham to prepare Certificates.

50p per entry in each category OR £3 for as many entries as you like.

Website:

Discussion held as to whether there should be a logo for the Association on the Website.  Any ideas to be brought to next committee meeting.

Committee Details:

Secretary to write to the following to inform them of change of committee:

Devizes Town Council
Insurance Company

Keyholders for building at Windsor Drive:

Main key holders would now be –

Gisela Coker/Nigel Carter  (one set between them)

Graham Saunders

Dave Bryant.

Eileen Clark holds key for exterior door only.

Issues at Windsor Drive:
Bottom pedestrian gate lock appears inoperative.

Combination to toilet facilities  needs to be changed.

Condition of entrance to Car Park – large potholes forming.

Toilet roll  and paper towel holders still required in toilets.

Up to date membership list required.  Circulate to all Committee members.

Membership down this year so far.  Flyers to all plot holders?

There being no other business the meeting closed at 2045 hrs.

Date of next meeting Monday 4th October 2010.  Police HQ Social Club.
Signed:

Chairman………………………………………………………………..

Secretary……………………………………………………………….

